Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR Engineering, Inc. - PENSACOLA
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 1, 2014, 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. (CDT)
PLACE: Springfield Community Center, 3728 East Third Street, Springfield, Florida
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), in cooperation with the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and the U.S. Department of Defense (DoD) at Tyndall Air Force Base (Tyndall AFB), will hold a public information meeting for proposed improvements to State Road (S.R.) 30 (U.S. 98/Tyndall Parkway) through Tyndall AFB in Bay County.
The proposed improvements are part of a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study regarding S.R. 30 on Tyndall AFB. The PD&E Study will evaluate alternatives that meet the following purpose and need: (1) reduce travel delays on S.R. 30 resulting from gate operations on Tyndall AFB and queuing on S.R. 30; and (2) provide a route for Tyndall AFB vehicles to travel between the support side and the flight line side of the base without the need to exit and re-enter security.
Currently, six alternatives are under consideration. The proposed improvements consider a flyover to separate Tyndall traffic from through traffic, vehicular queuing lanes for Tyndall AFB traffic, and consolidation of the Tyndall entrance gates at Illinois Avenue and Tyndall Drive. All alternatives will be on display boards at the public information meeting.
The project is currently in the PD&E study phase. No funding has been allocated for subsequent phases of right-of-way, design, or construction.
Persons wishing to submit written statements or other exhibits, may do so by sending them to Alan Vann, FDOT Project Manager, FDOT Environmental Management Office, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428, 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1523 or via email at alan.vann@dot.state.fl.us. All exhibits or statements must be postmarked on or before Friday, May 16, 2014 to be considered part of the official meeting.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Alan Vann, FDOT Project Manager.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Alan Vann, FDOT Project Manager, FDOT Environmental Management Office, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428, 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1523 or via email at alan.vann@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Alan Vann, FDOT Project Manager, FDOT Environmental Management Office, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, FL 32428, 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1523 or via email at alan.vann@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ian Satter, FDOT District Three Public Information Director, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1205 or via email at ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us.
